Public Comment
2016 Bay-Delta Plan Amendment & SED
Deadline: 1/17/17 12:00 noon

12-1-16

December 1, 2016

Jeanine Townsend, Clerk of the Board
State Water Resources Control Board
10011 Street, 24th Floor
Sacramento, California 95814-0100

Re: Scope of Substitute Environmental Document- Bay Delta Water Quality Control Plan
Dear Ms. Tow send:

The Merced Irrigation District (M D) is continuing to review and prepare comments regarding
the State Water Resources Control Board’s (SWRCB) Substitute Envirot  2ntal = >cument (SED)
relating to and in support of the SWRCB’s proposed amenc  :nts to the Bay Delta Water
Quality Control Plan. The proposed amendments, and the SED, would impose significant
substantive changes to water flow requirements on tributaries to the San Joaquin River during
the months of February through June each year, including the Merced River.

The SED indicates that the SWRCB prepared tt  SED “in lieu of an EIR,” and that the SED “fulfills
the requirements of CEQA and the State Water Board’s CEQA regulations to analyze the
environmental effects of the proposed Bay-Delta Plan update, as well as requ :ments of the
Porter-Cologne Water ~ 1ality Control Act and other applicable requirements.” (ES-2.)

The SED explains that “the assessment of environmental effects in this SED was conducted at a
programmatic level, which is more general than a project-specific analysis.” (Id.) The SED
fi

“Tt  State Wa Board’s adoption of amendments to the 2006 Bay-Delta Plan will not
result in direct physical changes in the environment. Rather, it is through the
implementation of the Bay . 2lta Plan that physical changes in the environment






possible. We requ it that the SWRCB correspondingly provide a rapid and clear response to
these questions.

We thank you in advance for your consideration of and response to these important questions.
If you have any questions or wish to discuss our questions, please give me a call.

Sincerely,
<

Frodrpt

John Sweigard
General Manager



